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JOINT STREETS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday April 23, 2019 Chaminade High School, West Hills 

Approved May 28, 2019 
 

Those in attendance:  Olivia Naturman, Faye Barta, Thomas Booth, Dan Brin, Steve Kallen, Heidi Manning, 

Steve Randall, Myrl Schreibman, Ron Sobel, Joan Trent, and Brad Vanderhoof.  

 

Committee Co-Chair Olivia Naturman called the meeting to order at 7:44 PM.  A quorum was established. 

 

The March meeting minutes were approved as amended. 

 

Public Comment:  None. 

 

Chair Comments:  None. 

 

Numbers refer to agenda items: 

 

5.  Ongoing Projects:  Olivia said the co-chairs are still working on a letter requesting a meeting with city 

engineering concerning Roscoe and Lena. Olivia has been in touch with the stakeholder and will continue 

trying to get a light at Dorie and Valley Circle. Steve Randall recommended requesting a painted crosswalk. 

 

7.  Vision Zero Safety Fair:  The fair is scheduled for June 22, 2019. El Camino Real Charter High School is 

the probable location. Dan requested the fair be held at the El Camino continuing education campus on the 

Parkview site in West Hills. The program will include a Safe Routes to School presentation, bike rodeo, 

Vision Zero, and speakers and information tables from other groups. 

Olivia moved to approve the fair in partnership with the WHNC Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness 

Committee and submit an event request form to D.O.N.E. Steve R. seconded. 

 The motion passed by a unanimous vote. The co-chairs will send to the WHNC Board. 

 

6.  Spending Request for $750 for Traffic Safety Fair (Line item 27 of the WHNC 2018-2019 budget):   

Olivia said this item has already been approved by the WHNC Budget Committee. 

Proposed spending; $360 for reflector lights (qty. 250), $150 refreshments, $100 outreach posters, $100 safety 

brochures, $50 event promotion. Steve R. suggested getting earthquake safety folders from CD12. Myrl 

suggested contacting Ron Rubine, District Director for CD12, and asking if the City can donate to the fair 

from a grant or other funds. 

Dan moved to approve. Steve R. seconded 

 The motion passed by a unanimous vote. The co-chairs will send to the WHNC Board. 

 

8.  Decoy Car to discourage Racing and Speeding:  Item tabled to May. 
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9.  Bus Bench advertising for Vision Zero:  Bus bench ads re free if space is available but the lead-time is two 

weeks after artwork is provided. This eliminates the possibility of using bus benches to advertise the fair but 

provides an excellent way to follow-up. Olivia asked committee members to bring proposals of artwork for 

benches to the next meeting. 

 

10. Platt and Sherman Way Thruway:  Item tabled to May. 

 

Committee Co-Chair Olivia Naturman adjourned the meeting at 8:26 PM. 

 

The next meeting of this committee will be held on Tuesday, May 28, 2019 at 7:30 PM, Chaminade High 

School Condon Center, second floor conference room.  


